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December 2014
Dear Parent / Carer,
We have an extremely busy month ahead with lots of learning going on in amongst the annual seasonal events. I have listed below all of the events taking place this month. Apologies for any changes, but these are made due to the ever changing needs within school. 

I’d like to take this opportunity to wish all of our staff, children and families a wonderful Christmas period.

As always, if you wish to discuss any aspect of the school, please do not hesitate to contact me personally. (greg.welsh@wled.org.uk).
Greg Welsh - Head Teacher
Extension Work
Our Parent Council and House Captain team have had a tour of the new facilities that our extension will provide us with and both groups were hugely impressed. We are hopeful that the site will be handed back over to the school on Friday 12th December so that we can resource the new facilities in time for the children returning from their Christmas break. 
Plans are also being discussed to create a pedestrian walk through at the school car park end of the school grounds to allow parents and children to enter and exit the rear playground from the front of the school. I will hopefully be able to update you on this prior to the school breaking for the Christmas holiday.

Bathgate Rotary Young Musician

On Friday 7th November, I represented Balbardie in the Bathgate Rotary Club Young Musician of the Year competition. I played two pieces of music on my silver flute and won the overall primary school section. I got a trophy and gift vouchers and will now compete in the wider rotary competition at a later date.

By Melissa Carson P7m

Well done Melissa. Your hard work and dedication has been deservedly rewarded. 
BBB Information
The first Big Balbardie Blether of the session was held on 7th November.  It gathered lots of interesting ideas on the subject – ‘Uniform’.  We realised that with all the different versions of our uniform, the Balbardie uniform wasn’t really very ‘uniform’ at all! In our BBB groups we set about gathering ideas on how we could improve this. The results were very interesting. Most children felt that wearing a shirt and tie was a good idea although many believed this should be for special occasions. Most pupils liked the burgundy sweatshirt with a choice of either white or gold polo shirt. Most children felt that Primary 7 should wear a black sweatshirt to show their position in the school. 

The House Team will present the information gathered from BBB1 at the next Parent Council Meeting and discuss pupil views towards uniform, with the aim of establishing a more uniform uniform for Balbardie!
The House Captain Team
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Children in Need

We had a fantastic day in school on Friday 14th November raising money to support this excellent cause. We managed to raise a total of £517.32. We also sold £500 of Pudsey and Blush items.
Primary 3 Enterprise

In P3 we have been exploring the topic ‘Our Community’.  As part of this, we made a campaign to help make Bathgate a better place.  We came up with the idea to take the car less to school.  This would help make our planet green and our school entrance a safer place.  If possible, you can do this by: walking or cycling to school, taking a scooter or roller skates, joining the walking bus, parking and walking, taking a bus or train.  We hope you can help with this in some way. We have also decided to set up a food bank. The donations will go to the High Church Food Bank. If you would like to make a donation, please take food to the collection box at the office. Please do not bring in any fresh food and only donate food which has a long sell by date. Thank you very much for all your help.

Primary 3

Article 24 -

(We have the right to a clean air and a safe environment.)

(We have the right to nutritious food.)

School Choirs
Both the Junior (primaries 4 and 5) and Senior (primaries 6 and 7) choirs have been busy practising for performing in the community and the Church at the end of term.
Dates that we have - Junior Choir, with some Senior Choir members, will perform at The Partnership Centre on Thursday 11th December, time to be confirmed.
The Senior Choir will perform at Tesco on Monday 22nd December at 1.45p.m.
Both choirs will be recorded singing for WLC on Thursday 11th December at 9.15.am (shirt and tie uniform preferred) and again at the Church service on Tuesday 23rd December.
S1 Application Forms

P7 pupils were recently issued with their applications for secondary places. If you would like the school to return this on your behalf, please return these to the school office as soon as possible.
Medication in School

In line with West Lothian's Medicines in School Policy, if your child requires to be given medication at school either long term or short term then a green “Administering Medicines in School” form should be completed so that school staff have permission to give your child their medication. For our P5-7 children who are able to administer some medications themselves, eg inhalers, then a green form giving permission for your child to administer their own medication should be completed. If you have not already done this for long term medication for this session then the appropriate forms are available from the school office. If your child requires short term medication administered, eg antibiotics, then a green form should be completed at the school office at the point when this is required. School staff will be unable to administer medication without parental permission to do so.
Money

We currently have a high number of children with outstanding lunch money. As we don’t fund the lunches, any outstanding payments have to be met by the school, which reduces funds available for all of our children. Please send any outstanding amounts as soon as possible.
The cost of milk for January to March is £11.34. Payments for milk should be made by Friday, 12th December. We are sorry that we cannot accept any payments after this date.
School Fund for next term will be £2.60. All contributions are greatly appreciated and help us to provide additional experiences for our children.

Can we remind parents that any money the children bring into school for trips, lunches, etc is best put into an envelope to ensure the money stays safe and gets to the office without mishap.  We sell little money envelopes at the office - £1.00 for 15.

Credit Union – The last day for collection this term will be Thursday, 11th December. If anyone wishes to withdraw money this should be done on Thursday, 4th December.
Football Festival
On Wednesday, 12th November the Primary 7 football team took part in a cluster football festival hosted by Bathgate Thistle at Creamery Park, Bathgate. Our squad played matches against each of the other schools represented (St Mary's Primary, Boghall Primary, Windyknowe Primary and Simpson's Primary) and showed excellent teamwork, determination and sportsmanship. The players loved the thrill of playing under the floodlights and pulling on the school strip for the first time. They suffered narrow defeats to three of the schools but ended the festival with a well-deserved 4-1 victory with Euan Moffat grabbing two goals and Cameron Fraser and Jason Bowsfield scoring the others. We are already looking forward to the next festival in March.
CHRISTMAS EVENT INFORMATION

Christmas Fayre
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Arrangements are being finalised for the Fayre on Saturday 29th November, 10am – 12pm. Stalls will include local businesses, prize draw, tombola, new toys, nearly new toys, books, CDs, DVDs, Santa’s Grotto, tea/coffee, homebaking etc. Our pupils will also be selling their Business Enterprise items. 

P1 Nativity
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Primary 1 will be performing ‘The Christmas Party’ on Tuesday, 9th December at 9.30am and Wednesday, 10th December at 2.30pm. Tickets are currently on sale from the school office priced at £1.50.
Bathgate West Nursery Christmas Fayre

The nursery will be holding their fayre on Thursday, 11th December in the nursery 6.00-8.00pm. All visitors are welcome to attend and support this event.

Class Parties

All of our classes will have their annual Christmas party. Please refer to the dates’ list for your child’s class party date. A reminder that parents are asked to contribute £1 towards the cost of party food. Please send this in to the school office.
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Church Service

We would like to welcome you to join us at the High Church on Tuesday, 23rd December at 9.30am for our Christmas service.
Christmas Lunch
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P1-P3 and our ARB classes will have Christmas lunch on Tuesday 9th December and P4-P7 children on Wednesday, 10th. Due to the split dates, children should bring a packed lunch on the alternate date of their Christmas lunch. Children entitled to free school meals will be provided with a packed lunch on their alternate day.

Christmas Post

Our school post box will be in operation from Monday 8th – Friday 19th December. Please ensure that the full name and class is written on the envelope to help our P7’s with their deliveries.
Pantomime

Children in P1-P6 will attend the performance of ‘Robinson Crusoe’ at the Regal Theatre on Thursday 11th December. A separate letter has been issued to all classes involved.  The cost for this event is £6.00 and a reminder that this needs to be paid by Friday 5th December so that arrangements can be made for any children not attending.
Health Update

P1-P3 children will take part in NHS’s ‘Childsmile’ fluoride varnish programme. A separate letter has been issued to all parents and this will take place on 1st, 2nd and 3rd December. Please ensure that you have returned your child’s permission for this.
We would appreciate all parent/carers support in tackling any outbreak of head lice in school. It would be beneficial if children’s hair was checked weekly and if there is head lice found this should be treated immediately with advice available from the local pharmacy. If you have any questions regarding this, our office staff will be able to help.
Diary Dates
Important ‘Winter Ready’ information was provided in the school’s November newsletter. Please refer to this information and copies are available on the school blog.
December
1st 
P7m visit to Bathgate Academy
2nd 
P1 Shared Start for parents

3rd 
P3 Shared Start for parents


P7 ‘Choices for Life’ in class

5th 
Dress Down Day (Float Committee)


P3e assembly (parents welcome 9.45am)

8th 
P6 Party (PM)

9th 
P1 Nativity (9.30am)


P1-P3 and ARB Christmas Lunch


P5 Party (PM)


Vowel House Workshop for P1 parents (5.30pm)

10th 
P4-P7 Christmas Lunch


P1 Nativity (2.30pm)

11th 
AM P1-P3e and ARB Pantomime


PM P3b-P6 Pantomime


Choir recording for West Lothian Council


P7 Party (PM)


Nursery Fayre 6pm-8pm

12th 
P1-P4 Review Jotters home

15th 
Nursery Nativity rehearsals in school


Strings group perform to P4-P7


P7m visit Partnership Centre ‘Trenches’

16th 
Academy Pantomime performance for P7


P3 Party (PM)

17th 
Nursery nativities in school

18th 
P7b visit Partnership Centre ‘Trenches’

P2 Party (PM)

19th 
Golden Club Event

22nd 
P1 and P4 Parties (PM)


Choir performing in Tesco (PM)

23rd 
Church Service (High Church 9.30am)


School closes 3.25pm

January

All return Thursday 8th January
